Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Opticianry
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B12-9.017
Eligibility of Individuals Practing in a State in Which Licensure is Not Required (Repealed)

The Board of Opticianry hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order Denying Petition for Variance and Waiver, filed by Tracy Hicks on October 28, 2024. The Notice of Petition for Waiver and Variance was published in Vol. 50, No. 221, of the November 12, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. The Board considered the Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on December 6, 2024, via video conference. The Board’s Order, filed on December 13, 2024, denied the petition. The Board found that petitioner’s request was defective, because she requested a variance and waiver for a rule that had been repealed.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Executive Director, Board of Opticianry, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258.
